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Feb. 25, 2022 
 

EOIR to Open Hyattsville and Laredo Immigration Courts 

FALLS CHURCH, VA – The Executive Office for Immigration Review today announced it will open new 
immigration courts in Hyattsville, Maryland, and Laredo, Texas, on Feb. 28, 2022, expanding its presence 
in the National Capital Region and in South Texas.  

Once fully staffed, the Hyattsville and Laredo Immigration Courts will include 16 and 8 Immigration 
Judges, respectively. At the time of opening, six Immigration Judges in Hyattsville will hear cases 
transferred from the Arlington and Baltimore immigration courts and four Immigration Judges in Laredo 
will hear cases transferred from the Harlingen and San Antonio Immigration Courts. EOIR is in the process 
of sending official notifications to those parties whose hearing location has changed. 

 
Information for the new courts follows: 
 
        LOCATION:                                  Hyattsville Immigration Court 
                                                                 3311 Toledo Road, Suite 100 
                                                                 Hyattsville, MD 20782 
        HOURS OF OPERATION:          8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday through Friday 
        TELEPHONE:                               301-955-3600 
 
 
        LOCATION:                                   Laredo Immigration Court 
                                                                  1406 Jacaman Road 
                                                                  Laredo, TX 78041 
        HOURS OF OPERATION:           8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday through Friday                                                                  
        TELEPHONE:                                210-230-9550 
 
EOIR constantly monitors its caseload nationwide to meet the needs of all those with business  
before the agency, and opening new immigration courts in high-volume areas is one way to meet  
our stakeholders’ needs. 
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